Riyadh, 28-5-2023

Today, Sunday 28/05/2023, IMCTC received a delegation of multinational
students from the Saudi Armed Forces Command and Staff College. HE
IMCTC Secretary-General, Maj. Gen. Mohammed bin Saeed Al-Moghedi
welcomed the delegation, and stressed the importance of familiarizing with
IMCTC’s great efforts to counter all forms and shapes of terrorism.

The visiting delegation was briefed on IMCTC’s mission and its approach in
addressing terrorism across the ideology, communications, counter-terrorist
financing, and the military domains. The briefing also covered IMCTC's efforts
to intensify its member countries’ cooperation as well as the latest
developments and updates regarding monitoring and tracking terrorist
operations and groups around the world.

At the end of the visit, Maj. Gen. Al-Moghedi pointed out that IMCTC is
founded on the noble principle of countering violence and confronting all
extremist beliefs and ideologies. He concluded his remarks by adding that
Saudi Arabia, the host country, has been extending, and still providing
generous support to eradicate this abhorrent scourge of terrorism, because it
believes that the stability and prosperity of nations occurs when societies are
free of terrorist and extremist ideologies.



